
 

 

The Ponderosa Community Clubõs mission is to 
create and maintain a safe and welcoming 
community which enhances recreational and 
residential living through active membership 
participation, visionary leadership, and com-
mitment to sustainability and harmony with 
the natural environment.  
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As all of you know, the Board has been very 

busy discussing and preparing for the Water 

Project.  Please set aside some time on the af-

ternoon of August 13 at 1:00pm to come to the 

Clubhouse to learn the latest details and to get 

all of your final questions answered.  This pro-

ject is a milestone for the Ponderosa and you 

wonôt want to miss this all important meeting. 

Another important topic that has been on the agenda and has 

been discussed recently is the need to update the By-Laws 

and Operating Procedures.  A committee was formed of fan-

tastic volunteers that spent many hours going through both 

documents to bring them up to snuff with how things are 

currently done.  Changes will include the addition of paid 

staff, changes in committee names and more.  Once the com-

mittee finished their side of the project, the board went 

through the documents again and made suggestions for fine-

tuning the work that had been done.  These changes have 

been submitted to our attorney for review and once that is 

complete, a copy will be sent to all members for final review 

and then a vote to approve.   

The Beauty of the Ponderosa 

From time to time we are privileged to see a wild animal or 

two either in the Ponderosa or in the near vicinity.  This past 

week we spent a couple of extra days in this slice of heaven 

we call the Ponderosa and saw more animals than we have 

seen in a long time.  We saw raccoons, bears, a momma deer 

and her two babies and a coyote.  While these animals are 

beautiful and awesome, I was reminded again about our need 

to be sure to keep our garbage locked up and out of tempta-

tion of these animals.  The raccoons were sited on Saddle, 

Stirrup and Morgan.  In fact two dug their way under our 

cabin.  When they left in the morning they left behind food 

scrapes and Danish wrappers.  This is not a good sign as rac-

coons carry rabies and can be very destructive.  The bears 

were sighted just outside the Ponderosa ï one very large 

black bear and one medium sized brown bear.  Bears, rac-

coons and coyotes can be dangerous and even deadly if you 

are attacked or bitten.  Please do you what you can to make 

the Ponderosa safe by keeping your garbage put away until 

the garbage service comes by.  It will make is safer for eve-

ryone ï animals and people combined! 

CLAUDIAôS BOARD UPDATES 
By Claudia Kuniholm, Board Secretary  

PRESIDENTôS CORNER 
By Jeanne Whitlow, Board President 

As the new President of the Board I would like to welcome our 

two new Trustees, Vern Little, Vice-President and Stan Morgan, 

Treasurer.  Daryn Wilbur is Director of Operations and Claudia 

Kuniholm is Secretary.  There are many Ponderosa issues to 

tackle and I am confident that this Board is up to the task. 

 

I want to thank all five PCC members who stepped forward to 

be considered for the Board.  It was gratifying to see the in-

creased desire to participate and make a difference.   Ken Paauw 

has stepped forward to be our Ombudsman, an important role in our com-

munity. 

 

One of our biggest issues is the Water Project.  By now, each member 

should have received a fact sheet in the mail regarding this project.  A 

member meeting will be held Saturday, August 13 at 1:00PM in the club-

house to answer any questions you may have after reading the fact sheet.  

Bill Schmidt, our engineer, will be in attendance.  Please attend and bring 

questions/concerns so that we all get the correct information. 

 

Please post the Guest Guidelines in your cabin so that all may enjoy the 

beauty and serenity of the Ponderosa. The guidelines are available on our 

website under Owners Rules.  Please also obey the speed limit and keep 

everyone safe. 

 

Have a safe summer! 

PCC BOARD 2011 -2012  
 
Jeanne Whitlow     President   Term ends -2012  
  
Vern  Little                Vice President  Term ends -2014  
  
Stan Morgan             Treasurer  Term ends -2014  
  
Claudia Kuniholm   Secretary  Term ends -2013  
  
Daryn Wilbur            Operations           Term ends -2013  

VERN LITTLE STAN MORGAN DARYN WILBUR 

SIGNIFICANT PONDEROSA COMMUNITY MEETINGS  

HIGHLIGHT AUGUST AGENDA  

 

SPECIAL MEMBERSô MEETING -SATURDAY, AUGUST 13, 1:00 PM 

WATERSHED FAIR, SATURDAY, AUGUST 27, 9:00AM-3:00 PM   


